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The revision of SAAPS 3 Illustrative Independent Auditors’ Reports has been delayed and will be issued in the third quarter of 2011. In order to assist registered auditors in the interim, the Committee for Auditing Standards (CFAS) now issues an illustrative auditor’s report on statutory financial statements with the revised wording that complies with the clarity format of ISA 700 Forming an Opinion and Reporting on Financial Statements, (Effective for audits of financial statements for periods beginning on or after 15 December 2009). 

The report also incorporates the wording to be used when reporting on audited financial statements of pre-existing companies prepared in accordance with the Companies Act, 2008 and Regulations. The transitional provisions in Schedule 5 subsection 2(7) state:

“If, immediately before the general effective date, a particular pre-existing company has passed its financial year end but has not completed the requirements in terms of the previous Act for publishing, audit and approval of its annual financial statements for that financial year –

(a) the provisions of the previous Act (1973) continue to apply with respect to the publishing, audit and approval of those statements; and

(b) the provisions of this Act (2008) will apply to each subsequent financial year end and annual financial statements of that company."
The illustrative report is provided in both English and Afrikaans in Word format to facilitate its use, and may be downloaded from the IRBA website [Click here].  Should you have any further queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department at +27 (0)87 940 8800 or send an email to standards@irba.co.za.
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